# Welcome to the Bunny Bulletin



The Bunny Bulletin is the Bunny Village monthly magazine. It was founded in September 1998 and is distributed free of charge to every household and business in the Parish of Bunny.

It is produced by a team of volunteers and is funded by Bunny Parish Council and advertising.

The Editorial Committee is conscious that the population of Bunny is constantly changing and is aware that the sense of community that many of us value is in danger of being lost. By promoting village activities and events, raising issues that affect the life of the village, giving a voice to Bunny residents and supporting local businesses and tradespeople, we hope to foster a sense of belonging in those who live in our village.

#### **Bunny Bulletin Committee**

Editor: Kate Hunt
Treasurer: & Diary Editor: Heather Paul
Advertising Editor: John Armstrong
Invoicing and Minutes: Chris Brown

Writing to or Advertising in the Bulletin

Copy to:

katehunt@bunny152.plus.com

Advertising enquiries to: invictus-maneo@hotmail.com

We reserve the right to refuse copy or advertising material and to edit material as considered appropriate. Subscribing to the Bunny Bulletin

If you are not a Bunny resident but would like to receive a copy then you may like to take out an annual subscription.

Perhaps you would like to arrange a subscription for a friend or relative with Bunny connections?

The Subscription is £6 per annum plus postage and packing.

Initial inquiries should be made by letter, including a stamped addressed envelope, to Mrs. Heather Paul, 148, Loughborough Road, Bunny, Nottingham, NG11 6QS.

# Each Month our Web Page will give you a Taste of the Content of the Bunny Bulletin by including the Editorial and Information on the Village Events for the Month.

#### EDITORIAL – JUNE 2008

Before anything else, let me apologise for the number of errors in the May Bulletin. Once more, computer problems sabotaged my best efforts, work was halted for 4 days, leaving a very short time to the printing deadline. Consequently the re-checking after correcting the proofs was skimped and some formatting errors and omissions slipped through.

As is our usual practice, new advertisements get a mention and this month you will find one on page 47 for a Part-time Clerical Assistant at Bunny School. Also the 50 Lounge Restaurant at Loughborough returns to page 2 - very much worth a visit!

The birds and the bees feature in the Bulletin this month. Douglas and Deidre are back together again (that takes care of the birds) and John Rowley gives us some useful information about the miner bee (appearing now in a garden near you!). The well-attended and much enjoyed Village Football Tournament and Church Coffee Morning and Cake Sale are reported "Hello" magazine style with plenty of photos (Dave Whitfield's footy report is not to be missed).

The two major events in Bunny in June are the Strawberry Fayre at the school and the concert by the Nottingham Wind Ensemble in the Church. Both are raising funds for Bunny projects - the former for the Play Area and the latter for the Church Roof Fund which, as you know is desperately in need of contributions to kick-start the repair programme following the theft of lead, the earthquake and the gales earlier in the year.

Farther afield there is also plenty going on. Bradmore and Keyworth have Open Garden days whilst events in Tollerton, East Leake, Hickling and Kingston upon Soar are well-worth a visit and a family outing will not cost a fortune!

So - here comes summer - although a spot of warm rain is long overdue.



Kate

katehunt@bunny152.plus.com

### Village Events for June 2008

BUNNY CE PRIMARY SCHOOL

All villagers and friends are warmly invited to our

Annual Strawberry Fayre on

Friday 27<sup>th</sup> June 5:00 to 7:30

Tickets cost £1:00 from School Office or you can pay on the day

Attractions Include:
Our Famous Auction,
Refreshments, Stalls, Children's Games,
BBQ, and Licensed Bar
All proceeds will go towards the
play equipment at the school

"The Cathedral of the Wolds"

### **Bunny Church**

will be open to visitors on Saturday 28th June from -10.30 - 12.30.

Just the place to drop into for coffee and biscuits when taking a Saturdays walk around the village. Nottingham Wind Ensemble

Helping to Raise the Roof in Bunny Church!

Saturday 28th June 2008 At 7.30p.m

In the Church of St, Mary the Virgin, Bunny

The Church Roof Fund is in need of help.
Theft of lead from the roof and an earthquake followed by high winds and torrential rain have taken their toll!

Nottingham Wind Ensemble are a community wind band of mixed age and ability who perform a wide variety of music to suit all tastes whilst raising money for charity. They have kindly agreed to help us.

Music will include; Bernstein - West Side Story, Hess - New York, Grainger - Country Gardens and Strauss - Thunder & Lightning Polka.

For tickets and more information, contact:

Tickets £7

Windblowers 0115 9410543 Roy Baker 0115 9211520 Mike Peregrine 0115 9842431

Including refreshments

Evensong at St. Mary's Bunny is held on the Second Sunday of each month. This month's Evensong will be on Sunday June 8th at 6.00pm.

Come along and enjoy the traditional words and music of this Church of England service

The Bunny Bulletin is digitally printed by Nottingham Print, Leen Gate, Lenton, Nottingham, NG7 2LX

Telephone 01159738053

Fax 0115 9738060

www.nottinghamprint.co.uk